2021-10-12 report no. 19/2021: The Financial Stability Committee opinion on the level of a buffer of
other systemically-important institution.

The Management Board of ING Bank Slgski S.A. ("Bank™) hereby communicate that on 11 October 2021
the Bank received the Financial Stability Committee (“FSC") opinion issued at the request of the Polish
Financial Supervision Authority (“PFSA") under the administrative proceedings conducted by the PFSA
regarding the adequacy review of the buffer of other systemically-important institution imposed on
the Bank.

The FSC expressed a positive opinion on imposing on the Bank (on a consolidated basis and stand-
alone basis) the buffer of other systemically-important institution equal to 0.75% of the total risk
exposure.

After issued, the Bank will communicate the PFSA decision in a separate current report. The present
buffer of other systemically-important institution for the Bank has been established as equal to 0.50%
of the total risk exposure.

Legal grounds: Article 17.1 of Regulation (EU) No. 596/2014 of the European Parliament and of the
Council of 16 April 2014 on market abuse (MAR).



